


Wildlife Damage Abatement Claims Program (WDACP) 2025 Budget 
Greg Cerven presented the 2025 budget for the Wildlife Damage Abatement Claims Program. Budget request 
for 2025 is $23,802. The budget remains the same as the 2024 budget. Motion by Gary Northouse, seconded by 
Adam Day to approve the 2025 WDACP budget. Motion carried. 

H&C Debeck Family Limited Partnership-Tiling & Filling a Wetland Violation Complaint 
On August 27th the Conservation, Sanitation and Zoning Department received a complaint of a landowner who 
had done some tiling in a wetland/stream. Brady Bartels went out to the site and verified that there was 
bulldozing done in the area where the stream was located. Brady and the Water Regulation Coordinator from 

the WI DNR went out to the site and determined that there was a violation and DNR would take action. Brady 
could not get a hold of the landowner as they are an absentee landowner. Brady did present a document to show 
that he had permission to go on the property. On number (14) ENTER UPON LANDS. Each land conservation 
committee may enter upon any lands within the county to examine the land and make surveys or plans for soil 
and water conservation without being liable for trespass in the reasonable performance of these duties. This 
authorization applies to the land conservation committee members and their agents. 

Nick Lange/Josh Tranel Zoning Permit Complaint 
Keith Lane stated that this all started around 3 weeks ago when Nick put in a complaint of a zoning permit that 
was going to be issued to Joshua Tranel for a development or house on 1.5 acres that is currently zoned as 
farmland preservation. Josh would like to keep the 1.5 acres in farmland preservation. Nick is contesting that 
the size of the parcel is not adequate enough for income purposes to meet the farmland preservation ordinance. 
After many conservations between Corporate Council, DATCP, Nick, and Josh; Keith would like for the 
committee to give direction if we should accept the parcel size as is? Or is the department going to force a 
rezone and ask Josh to go to A-2 or a different zoning outside of farmland preservation. Nick Lange's concern 
is as a zoning board you are going to create parcels in farmland preservation that are small. Parcels don't really 
meet the farm residence who can claim it as agricultural use. Nick wants to know what is going to happen when 
it is sold. He stated that is already non-conforming, if sold and a new owner comes in and doesn't use it the 
same way as the current owner, what is going to happen? Keith did mention that this is the smallest parcel that 
he is aware of that is zoned as farmland preservation. Nick feels that this parcel should be zoned differently 
because of the size of the parcel. Nick feels that the county ordinance leaves many options of interpretation and 
should be fixed. Keith stated the trust deeded 1.5 acres to the son and is in his own name and wants to keep that 
1.5 acres in farmland preservation. Josh is also managing the remaining land that is in the trust. Adam Day 
asked if this were zoned differently this would be a mute point? Nick stated that yes, it would be. Keith 
mentioned that originally Josh came in and was permitted under farmland preservation. The CSZD was in the 
process of reviewing the zoning permit. Josh's sanitation permit has already been approved and the septic is on 
a separate easement on the apparent trust parcel and is not included in the 1.5-acre parcel. Josh was waiting for 
the zoning permit to go ahead and start building. We have since stopped the zoning permit process until we 
have a determination from the committee. Keith asked the committee if we want to go this small or not? Joe 
Mumm asked if Josh was not instructed at this time that he needed to be rezoned. No, he was not instructed to 
rezone. Gary Northouse asked if Josh was instructed at that time would he have done the rezone. Keith stated 
that Yes, Josh would have gone through with the rezone. This rezone issue is pressing his timeline to build the 
house. Josh stated that the home that he is building would be the farmhouse for this piece of property and if he 
was rezoned as A-2 he would eventually come back to add that additional acreage from the 1.5-acre parcel back 
to farmland preservation. Larry Tranel stated that the USDA interprets that if you have more than $1,000 worth 
of income on a parcel of land it is classified as a farm. The Iowa Extension office has been promoting these 
small parcels of land to raise animals and to raise their own food. Keith stated that when DA TCP moved out of 
the acreage requirements we were put in "for use" or "by use" descriptions. We have one from the office of 
Planning and Development in Dodgeville. Keith quotes "we look at certified farmland preservation zoning 
districts as being eligible for a residence regardless of who lives in it, simply because it is impossible to monitor 
the occupants and who occupies it once it is built. This statute is well intended but inpractable to implement 
with intent". Keith is asking for the recommendation of the committee to move forward with Josh Tranel' s 










